
 

 

 

A note from the Head 

 

Tel: 01769 580512 

Friday 11th November 2022 

Kings Nympton Weekly Newsletter 

www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/kingsnympton     admin@kingsnympton.devon.sch.uk 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Another busy week at Kings Nympton!   

Last week I received the draft Ofsted report for review, it has now gone for quality assurance and should be 

published in the next couple of weeks.  We can’t wait to share it with you, as we are very proud of it. 

This week we welcomed Ada into Year 1, Posie into our Preschool and Romeo into Year 4.  We are so pleased 

to hear how well they have settled into our school and how everyone has made them so welcome.  Well done 

to all children, you are a real credit to Kings Nympton!  We are hoping to welcome Emelia into Year 3 and Hugo 

into Year 1 in the next couple of weeks as well; it is always lovely to see new families coming to our wonderful 

school. 

It was really touching to see the children taking part in the 2-minute silence for Remembrance Day today.  Well 

done to Maggie and Chloe who read In Flanders Fields so beautifully.  Everyone looked great in red and 

showed respect.   

Well done to Jago and Oliver who are representing the Woodland Federation football tournament at Winkleigh 

today, we will let you know they got on next week.  We are beginning to get fixtures up and running again and 

there will be lots of opportunities over the coming months for children to take part in football, rugby, cricket, 

rounders and netball tournaments and other fixtures. 

I know the children are very excited about the Cinderella Pantomime on Monday, thank you to Friends for pay-

ing for the bus over to Winkleigh and to all the parents who contributed to the cost of the panto.  It is almost 

£1000 for M and M productions to perform their show so we are very grateful for the contributions received.   

Don’t forget to let us have any feedback for the Parents’ Forum which will be taking place next month.  You can 

access the original letter containing the link to the online form to provide agenda points here.  

A few parents have asked what we’re doing for Children in Need this year. We won’t be running a specific fund-

raiser this time as we’ve just collected for the Royal British Legion,. However, should children wish to do some-

thing for Children in Need we would support this. On Friday 18th November, children are invited to wear some-

thing spotty to school to raise awareness but we ask that parents donate directly to Children in Need via their 

website should they wish to do so.   

Today we say goodbye to Mrs Susie Catling who is leaving us and off to pastures new!   

We wish her every success.   

https://www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=418&type=pdf


 

 

DIARY DATES 
W/C 7TH NOVEMBER   

 

Daily 

 

0800 deadline for booking school meals on the Gateway 

0800-0900 Before School Club 

 

Monday 14th November 

 

Class 2 wear school uniform, NOT PE kit 

Class 1 and 2 Pantomime trip—Winkleigh school 

After School Christmas Craft Club, 1530-1630 

  
 

Tuesday 15th November 

 

Class 1 wear school uniform with trainers for PE  today 

School Photos: 

 Preschool children are invited in at 0900 if they would like their 

photo taken.  

 Please speak to your class teacher if you would like a sibling 

shot.  

 
 

Wednesday 16th November  

 

SSW After School Sports Club, 1530-1630 

 

Thursday 17th November  

 

Stay & Play, 0930-1100  

 

 

Friday 18th November   

 

Children in Need—wear something spotty to school! 

Emails sent this week: Class 2 Spellings, Class 1 Spellings, School Photos, Preschool Topic Web,  

Admin at Kings Nympton, Exeter Chiefs 100 Square, Friends Christmas Bingo 

Reminder: Before School Club bookings must be made one 

week in advance via the Dinners Section of the Gateway 



 

 

 

WHAT’S ON? 
LOOKING AHEAD TO AUTUMN HALF TERM 2 

Don’t forget to like our Facebook page for news and updates 

Every Thursday, 0930-1100 

A welcoming and friendly session 

for babies, toddlers and their       

parents/carers 

 

Dogs Trust  

Workshop  

Class 1 & 2  

Fri 9th December 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday 13th December 

Thursday 24th November, 0900 

Thursday 1st December, 1930 

Tempest Individual Photos 

Tuesday 15th  

November, 9am 

Preschoolers are 

invited into school if 

they would like their 

photo taken.   

Siblings photos can 

also be taken. 

Cinderella 

Pantomime production at  

Winkleigh –Mon 14th November  

 

  

 

Christmas Lunch 

Wednesday 14th  December 

Bookings now open on the Gateway  

Combined Nativity and Carols 

Monday 12th Dec, 2pm at  

St James Church 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                          

Preschool & Class 1 

Circus Skills Workshop 

Weds 23rd November  

 

 

 

 

                                                          

 

Preschool  

Christmas Craft 

Open Session  

 

Thursday 8th 

December, 0930 

 



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 

We have had a great week in Class 1. It has been a pleasure to 

welcome Ada into our class this week and see how well she has 

settled in.  

Reception have been learning about Bonfire Night this week. 

They have been writing firework sounds words, creating firework 

pictures/models, learning about Guy Fawkes and making  

posters. They have also been consolidating their understanding 

of the numbers 1, 2 and 3, comparing these numbers using the 

words most and least and have enjoyed playing some board 

games to support their learning.  

Year 1 and 2 have completed their poetry unit of work in  

English and written their own Kennings about a topic of their 

choice. They have also started a new sequence based on the 

book Stuck by Oliver Jeffers. In Maths, Year 1 have been  

comparing addition and subtraction number statements using 

inequality signs. Year 2 have started a new unit of work on 

money. They have been recognising and counting coins and 

notes. Any practice with this at home would be very beneficial 

too! They have really enjoyed using the coins and notes we 

have in school to help them count amounts.  

This week, has also included learning about the Gun Powder 

Plot, thinking about seasons and the weather we expect to 

have, making a lever mechanism in DT and learning a firework 

dance.  

Lastly, please wear uniform on Tuesday with trainers and not 

PE kit as it’s school photos day! 

Well done Class 1! 

Class 1 



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 
A busy week in Class 2 this week. We welcomed Romeo to our class and it’s great to see how quickly 

he has settled in. 

 

We have continued our English sequence on Shackleton's Journey and have been learning about the 

features of a biography and the differences between fact and opinion and how to distinguish between 

them. Year 5 and 6 have finished their sequence in Maths on multiplication and division. The children 

have enjoyed learning and using BIDMAS in their learning. This week Year 5 and 6 have been learning 

and Geocentric and Heliocentric theories of orbit and have explained each one and how they changed 

over time. The children enjoyed demonstrating each one. In History the children have been learning 

about the Stone age and Year 5 and 6 debated which skills were most important in order to survive, 

there were some very passionate debates. Year 3 and 4 sequenced periods of times and created their 

own timeline. Today, two children from Year 4 travelled over to Winkleigh to join in with a football  

tournament, we look forward to hearing about this on Monday.  

 

Have a great weekend, Class 2. 

 

Mr Saltearn 

 

Class 2 



 

 

 
NEWS FROM THE PRESCHOOL 

 

LITTLE WOODLANDS 

 

Mrs Stapley and the Preschool team 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

We have had a whizz, zoom, fizzing time this week!  
 
Lots of chatter about fireworks and bonfires. The children 
have enjoyed creating their own firework pictures using 
marbles rolled in paint, built their own bonfires, whole 
class splatter paint pictures and even made edible  
sparklers!  
 
A huge welcome to Posie who joined us at the Preschool 
this week. It has been lovely to see the children  
welcoming her and nurturing a new friendship.  



 

 

 

 

FUNDRAISING 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WIN! 
2 standing tickets for the Heineken 

Champions Cup  

Exeter Chiefs vs Castres 

21st January  

100 Square  

Choose your 

number/s with 

Mr Saltearn at 

drop-off in the 

mornings  

 

£1 per number  

 



 

 

 

 

FRIENDS OF THE SCHOOL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

TIMESTABLES ROCKSTARS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            



 

 

DIARY DATES 
ACADEMIC YEAR 2022-23 

Please note, the dates of activities and events may be subject to change. More events may be added. 

Further information about each event and activity will be sent out to parents and published on the website nearer the time. 

September 2022 

5th—Autumn Term starts 

w/c 12th—After School Clubs Start 

13th—Class 1 & 2 Welcome Meetings 

16th—Class 1 Forest School 

22nd—Family Breakfast & Open  

Morning 

23rd—Class 1 Forest School 

26th—Flu Vaccinations 

26th & 27th—Bikeablity Years 5 & 6 

30th—Years 3 & 4 Forest School  

October 2022 

5th—Class 2 Eden Trip 

6th—Census Day: all KS1 children to 

have a school meal 

6th—Scarecrow Competition & Cake Stall 

7th—Years 3 & 4 Forest School  

11th—Class 1 Northam Burrows 

13th—Parent Forum Meeting 

14th—Year 5 & 6 Forest School  

18th— Class 2 Skateboarding 

20th—Non-Uniform & Halloween Disco 

21st—Years 5 & 6 Forest School  

w/c 24th—Half Term 

31st—Return to School 

November 2022 

11th—Poppy Day  

14th—M&M Productions—Cinderella 

15th—Tempest Individual Class Photos 

23rd—Preschool & Class 1 Circus Skills  

 

December 2022 

8th—Stay & Play Christmas Session 

9th– Dogs Trust Workshops 

12th—Nativity and Carols 

12th—Reports 

13th—Christmas Fair 

14th—Christmas Lunch  

16th—Class Christmas Parties  

January 2023 

4th—Spring Term starts 

19th—Census Day—all KS1 children to 

have a school meal 

 

February 2023 

9th—Family Breakfast & Open Morning 

w/c 13th—Half Term 

20th—Return to School 

 

March 2023 

2nd—World Book Day 

w/c 20th—Reports 

28th—Parents’ Evening 

30th—Parents’ Evening 

31st—Years 3 & 4 Forest School  & Last 

Day of Term 

April 2023 

w/c 3rd—Easter Holidays 

17th—Summer Term starts 

17th-19th—Year 5 & 6 Skern Lodge Resi-

dential 

21st—Years 3 & 4 Forest School 

28th—years 3 & 4 Forest School 

May 2023 

1st—Bank Holiday—School closed 

w/c8th—SATS Week 

5th—Years 3 & 4 Forest School 

12th—Year 5 & 6 Forest School 

w/c 15th Art & Culture Week 

18th—Census Day—all KS1 children to 

have a school meal 

19th—Years 5 & 6 Forest School 

26th—Years 5 & 6 Forest School 

w/c 29th—Half Term 

June 2023 

5th—Return to school 

21st-23rd—Year 6 London Residential 

28th—Sports Day 

29th-30th—Y3 Camping Residential 

 

July 2023 

3rd—Parents’ Evening 

4th—Parents’ Evening 

6th-7th—Year 4 Escot Residential 

11th—Year 3 Roman Day in school 

12th-14th—Y6 Surf Residential 

17th—Year 6 Splashdown Trip 

19th—Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly 

19th– Last Day of Term for Pupils 

20th-21st—Inset Days 

24th-25th—Occasional Days 

26th—Summer Holidays Commence 



 

 

WINTER MENU FROM 31/10 
  

Side salad is offered with the main course and fresh fruit or yoghurt            

as an alternative to the daily pudding is also available. 

Daily deadline for orders: 8am 



 

 

 
 

 

TRANSITION 



 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY EVENTS  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY EVENTS  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY EVENTS  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY EVENTS  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   



 

 

 

 

HOLIDAY COURSES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   



 

 

 

 

HOLIDAY COURSES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

ATTENDANCE 



 

 

You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for 

Kings Nympton Primary School, which entitles 

your child/ren to receive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

 Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

 Income support 

 Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

 Income-related employment and support allowance 

 Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

 Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the Citizen Portal Devon  

https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCsCitizenPortal_LIVE 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot  

of your confirmation to  

admin@kingsnympton.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Class 1 who 

are eligible are encouraged to apply 

as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Free School Meals! 

https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCsCitizenPortal_LIVE


 

 

 
 

 

TERM DATES 

 

 

 

ALSO AVAILABLE ON OUR WEBSITE: SEE PARENT INFO SECTION 


